
Phil Hawkes, General Secretary, Addiscombe Cycling Club 

 

secretary@addiscombe.org       01737 370698 

 

 
 

 

Notice is hereby given that the 

88th Annual General Meeting 

of the 

Addiscombe Cycling Club 

will be held at  

The Christ Church Methodist Hall 

114 Lower Addiscombe Road, Croydon.  CR0 6AD  

on  

Wednesday 2nd December 2015 commencing 8.30pm 

 

Any proposed alteration to the rules, or competent business 

shall be forwarded to the General Secretary, Phil Hawkes  

by 23rd November 2015. 

 

All are welcome, but only fully paid 1st claim members are  

entitled to vote.   

 

Please attend - this is your chance to influence how your club is run.  
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